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First Communion Class of 2017  

Easter worship 

Meet Ethan Andrew Lee Gerst.  
Ethan was born on Friday, April 14, 
2017 at 6:51pm, weighing 7.58 lbs. 
and 20 inches long.   

Congratulations to our nursery   
attendant  -  Ashley Gerst.   



TEACHING AND LEARNING  
 

REMINDER FOR OUR GRADUATES:  Please contact 
the church office to let us know if you will be graduating 
this spring.  We are asking that all who are graduating 
from high school, college, or graduate school write a 
paragraph about your accomplishments and your fu-
ture plans (such as: where you graduated from, plans 
for next year, career plans) and see that it gets to the 
church office by May 28th along with a 5ò x 7ò or larger 
picture of yourself.  We will be honoring our graduates 
on Sunday, June 4th during worship at the late service, 
and with a reception following the late service. 
 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL/ADULT FORUM         
§ May 7-Sacred Journeys DVD:  Three Abrahamic 
faiths meet in Jerusalem 

§ May 14-Sacred Journeys DVD:  Buddhismôs pil-
grimage trek in southern Japan 

§ May 21-Sacred Journeys DVD:  Hinduismôs Kumbh    
Mela, the largest human gathering on earth 

§ May 28-Sacred Journeys DVD:  Islamôs Hajj, the 
pilgrimage to Mecca 

 

Worship and celebration  
 

HOLY BAPTISM - We welcome into Godôs family 
through the sacrament of Holy Baptism:   
§ Henley Joy Kingma, baptized March 12, 2017, 
born September 20, 2016.  Henleyôs parents are 
Wesson and Jennifer Kingma, grandparents are 
Bruce and Cheryl Slagle.  Sponsors for Henley are 
Jessica Slagle, Adam and Kendra Slagle. 

§ Kinley Ann Orth, baptized April 2, 2017, born Jan-
uary 27, 2017.  Kinleyôs parents are Katelyn and 
Brandon Orth, grandmother is Cathy Borden and 
great-grandparents are Don and Mary Chicken.  
Sponsors for Kinley are Andrea Artist and Jacob 
Peterson. 

§ Danielle Mae Dittner, baptized April 2, 2017, born 
August 13, 2007.  Danielleôs parents are Mechell 
Dittner and Darrin Dittner.  Grandparents are Roger 
and Deb Hatteburg.  Sponsors for Danielle are Er-
nie and Linda Voigt. 

 

LUTHERAN MEN IN MISSION:  WHY BOLD?  As men 
who follow Christ, we are called to step into the world 
with the light of Christ!  The Bold Gathering is brought 
to you by Lutheran Men in Mission, July 21-23, 2017, 
Minneapolis, MN.  The BOLD GATHERING is a week-
end for men to come together to learn, to worship, and 
to become equipped to BOLDLY live out their faith!  
Interested?  Contact Dennis in the Office 319-754-
7591. 
 

You are invited - Sunday, May 7th 
between services 9-10 a.m.         
for breakfast in the social hall-

sponsored by our  
Membership Committee 

 

COMMUNITY AND CARE  
 

BURLINGTON LUTHERAN CHURCHES   
SOFTBALL TEAM:  Men and women ages  14 
and up are all welcome to join the team.  If you 
are interested in playing, please contact team    

managers Dennis Wohlers (754-7591) or 
Cory Smith (call or text at 319-750-7697 or 
email cory@corysmith.net).  Come support 
the team!  Our schedule for May is: 

§ May 2ð6:15 p.m. against FUMC Firsts team on 
the Pepsi field; & 7:15 p.m. against West Burlington 
Christian team on the Crush field 

§ May 9ð7:15 p.m. against Mostly Us Methodists 
team on the Crush field; & 8:15 p.m. against Har-
mony Bible-Walker team on the Mountain Dew field 

§ May 16ð6:15 p.m. against Mosaic Church team on 
the Crush field 

§ May 23ð6:15 p.m. against First Nazarene team on 
the Pepsi field; & 7:15 p.m. against Harmony Bible-
Minard team on the Pepsi field 

§ May 30ð7:15 p.m. against First Assembly of God 
team on the Pepsi field; & 8:15 p.m. against West 
Burlington Christian team on the Pepsi field 

 

SERVICE AND WITNESS  
 

TAKE AWAY HUNGER will be packaging on Saturday, 
May 20th with Messiah scheduled at 10 a.m.  Please 
sign the sheet in the narthex if you plan to help. 
 

DO YOU KNOW HOW to fix a grandfather clock?  
Messiahôs clock is missing one óbongô note when it 
strikes the hour.  If you or someone you know can help, 
please tell Pastor Susanne.  Sheôs tired of singing the 
note herself every hour. 
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bƻǿ !ǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΥ  9ƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ DƛǾƛƴƎΗ 
aŜǎǎƛŀƘ ƛǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ŀ ŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴǘ ƴŜǿ 
ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ         
ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴŘ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ŀǇǇΣ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ 
ƎƛǾŜ Ǉƭǳǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŜǎǎƛŀƘ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ŝŀǎƛπ
ƭȅ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀ ǊŜŎǳǊǊƛƴƎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ƻǊ ƳŀƪŜ ƻƴŜ-ǝƳŜ 
ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 
ƻŦ ǊŜŎǳǊǊƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ƳǳŎƘ-ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴŎȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  LŦ 
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ōŀǎƛǎΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻ 
ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ƻǳǘ рн ŎƘŜŎƪǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǊ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ 
рн ŜƴǾŜƭƻǇŜǎΦ  9ǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘǊŀǾŜƭΣ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ     
ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ȅƻǳ ŦǊƻƳ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ 
ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ ƻƴ ŀƴ ǳƴƛƴǘŜǊǊǳǇǘŜŘ    
ōŀǎƛǎΦ  ¢ƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀƴ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƎƛǾŜǊΣ 
Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜΦ 
 



Messiah Preschool   3, 4 & 5 -Year -old Sessions                                                                     
{I!tLbD C¦¢¦w9{ ¢Iwh¦DI C!L¢I .!{95 95¦/!¢Lhb    
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Greetings from the childrenôs wing of the church.  GRADUATION TIMEéagain!  The kids are 
excited about gradua- tion and the thought of Kindergarten as 
the next step in their schooling.  Promotion for the 3ôs is also a 

big step up.  Many of them will be returning for the 4-year-old programs!  They have 
learned in the past year how to get along with their peers, not always an easy thing 
to do or to remember.  They have made friends and will continue to be friends as 
they move up in their schooling.  All they really understand at this point is that school is 
almost over so I better get busy and learn all I can!  Isnôt that an exciting thing to hear!  
School is fun and I want to go to school!  Words all parents hope to hear.  We take 

great pride in being able to provide those kinds of moments for your 
children through our teaching at Messiah Preschool.  We work hard 
at planning rich environments and wonderful learning experiences 
that the children can feel, participate in, experience, and repeat as 
many times as they like.  We will be packing up all our toys and learning materials just as the 
church as done.  A BIG job however, a rewarding job for when we return in the fall all will be 

fresh and new...Thank you to all the volunteers that have helped and will help to pack up and move us back in.  
Look for our smiling faces and excited voices in the fall eager to learn again!   
 

We are still taking registrations and will operate as we have done so for many years, providing quality program-
ming for children ages 3, 4, and 5.  If you would like a registration form or information about next yearôs sessions, 
please call Ms. Margie (our Director) at 754-7591 ext. 2.  You can also find us and registration infor-
mation online at www.messiahburlington@org.  Email at msmargie.messiahpreschool@gmail.com 
for information.  Members of Messiah Lutheran Church qualify for a discount.  As always, thank   
you for your support of our preschool and our mission to Shape Futures Through Faith Based     
Education.   

 
 

BRAD NEWBERRY SERVICE DOG  The Newberry family are Messiah members.  Husband and father Brad 
Newberry joined the Army after 9/11 and was deployed to Iraq twice.  When his Humvee hit a land mine, Brad 
was ejected, and suffered a traumatic brain injury.  On his discharge and return to the US in 2006, Kathy Newber-
ry saw a serious change in Bradôs personality and his ability to cope with everyday living.  The VA diagnosed Brad 
with PTSD, and admitted him to inpatient treatment.  Though Brad still struggles to live in the ôordinaryô world, he 
is the information technology specialist for the city of West Burlington, and an engaged father to Kathyôs and his 
three children.  A group called Retrieving Freedom is training a service dog for Brad, which will help him manage 
his anxiety in crowds and public events.  Messiah has made a contribution to help fund a service dog for Brad.  
Would you like to learn more about Bradôs story and progress made to fund his new service dog?  To find out 
more or to make a contribution, go to:  www.retrievingfreedom.org/blog/post/help-bradley-get-a-service-dog.   
 

MCW SPRING CLUSTER 8  Swedesburg Lutheran Church Women hosted the Spring Cluster 8 meeting of the 
S.E. Iowa Synod of Women of the E.L.C.A. on Wednesday, April 19.  Four women from Messiah attended: Marcia 
Lohmann, Linda Sweezer, Donna Williams and Ruth Ann Griggs.  Pastor Mark Youngquistôs communion service 
message based on John 20:19-31 included a lively question and answer session between himself and all the 
women in attendance.  A business meeting followed with reports from Action/Stewardship, Community/Justice, 
Growth/Discipleship committees and our Synod Liason, Sue Mangels.  The program was presented by Tamara 
Gill of New Life House in Wayland.  She told of her own life journey from being abused while a camp counselor, to 
her calling to serve the Lord, through her own homelessness, to securing a house and running it as a home for 
other women in need.  A luncheon was served.  A brief business meeting with reports on attendance and an invi-
tation for the fall gathering concluded the activities. 
 

 

AL-ANON  What can you do, when someone close to you drinks too much?  You might be        
surprised at what you can learn in an Al-Anon meeting.   
For meeting information call 1-888-4AL-ANON (1-888-425-2666).   
Burlington:   
New Hope Community Church, 2900 Summer St., Thursday 7 PM Contact:  319-753-1363 
Messiah Lutheran Church, 2411 West Ave., Tuesday Noon, Contact:  319-759-9042 
Mt. Pleasant: St. Michaelôs Church, 202 E. Washington, Monday 7PM & Wednesday Noon,      
Contact: 319-696-2082 
Washington:  1st Christian Church, 301 W. 2nd St., Thursday 7PM  Contact:  319-653-6911 
West Point:  Alano  Club, 207 Ave. E., Wednesday 8PM  Contact:  319-371-5565 

 

http://www.messiahburlington@org
mailto:msmargie.messiahpreschool@gmail.com
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Graduation/Scholarship 
Sunday is June 4th.  Please join 
us in congratulating the recipients 
and graduates at the 2

nd
 worship 

service.  Graduates-please submit a 
photo and biography to the church 
office before May 28th.  

¸ƻǳǘƘ bŜǿǎ [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ aŀȅ тǘƘΦ   

[ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ /ƻƴŬǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ƛǎ aŀȅ млǘƘΦ  

aŀȅ мпΣ нмΣ ну-{ǳƴŘŀȅ 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ƴǳǊǎŜǊȅ 

wƻƻǘŜŘ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎΥ 

tǊŜ-¢ǊƛǇ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ aŀȅ мтǘƘ 
ŀǘ тΥолǇƳΦ  hǳǊ Ŭƴŀƭ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ WǳƴŜ мǎǘ ŀǘ тǇƳΦ  

Vacation Bible School 2017 Messiah~ Bethany~ Trinity ~Faith 

±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ WǳƴŜ мфǘƘ-ноǊŘ ŀǘ .ŜǘƘŀƴȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴΦ 

tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ϧ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ фŀƳ-ƴƻƻƴ       мǎǘ-сǘƘ ƎǊŀŘŜ фŀƳ-оǇƳ aƻƴ-¢ƘǳǊǎΦ фŀƳ-ƴƻƻƴ CǊƛΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǎǘŀũ ŦǊƻƳ ŎŀƳǇ 9²![¦ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŦǊŜŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 

ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΗΗ ό!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ±.{ 

ƛǎ Ϸрн ǇŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘύ    wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ōȅ WǳƴŜ пΣ нлмтΦ 

���*�+�.�&�•�5�����#�/�'�U���ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�����#�5�6���)�4�#�&�'���%�1�/�2�.�'�6�'�&�U���ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª��
Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

���#�4�'�0�6�•�5���0�#�/�'���#�0�&���2�*�1�0�'���0�7�/�$�'�4�U���ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª�ª��
Emergency contact name and phone number: ______________________________  

Does your child have any allergies? ________________________________________   

Photo release�h I give my permission to Messiah Lutheran Church to use              

photographic pictures and portraits of my child and video of which he/she may be  

included in whole or in part, in color or in black and white, made through any media 

for promotional materials and publications.  

I am looking for host families for our EWALU staff that will be helping with VBS this year.  We will have 
up to 4 people.  If you are able to help with housing, please let me know.  We will also need to provide 
a sack lunch Monday-Thursday for them.  
We need volunteers!!  I need teachers and helpers for the preschool and kindergarten classes as well 
as volunteers for snack and crafts.  


